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ORDINANCE NO. 1492

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, PROVIDING
FOR CERTAIN OFF-STREET PARKING FACILITIES BY MEANS OF THE LEASING
OF SUCH OFF-STREET PARKING FACILITIES BY THE CITY OF GRAND
JUNCTION FROM THE GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, PARKING AUTHORITY, A
COLORADO NON-PROFIT CORPORATION; APPROVING THE FORM OF LEASEHOLD
AGREEMENT WITH OPTION TO PURCHASE BETWEEN THE CITY AND SAID
AUTHORITY FOR SAID PURPOSE; PROVIDING OTHER MATTERS RELATING
THERETO; AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado,
has determined and hereby determines that it is in the interest of
the citizens and inhabitants of the City of Grand Junction that
public off-street parking facilities be provided in order to
regulate vehicular traffic, protect pedestrians and assure the
public peace, health and safety within the City; and

WHEREAS, the City Council has carefully considered and studied the
various means of providing such off-street parking facilities and
as a result of such consideration and study has determined and
hereby determines that it is necessary and advisable for the City
of Grand Junction to provide certain off-street parking facilities
to partially satisfy the present and future off-street parking
requirements of the City; and

WHEREAS, the City Council has determined to provide said off-
street parking facilities by means of leasing the same from the
Grand Junction, Colorado, Parking Authority, a Colorado Non-Profit
Corporation, pursuant to a proposed Leasehold Agreement with
Option to Purchase with that company;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO:

1. In order to provide necessary land and facilities for public
off-street parking facilities within the City of Grand Junction,
Colorado, the officials of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado,
on behalf of the City, are authorized to enter into that certain
Leasehold Agreement with Option to Purchase with Grand Junction,
Colorado, Parking Authority, a Colorado Non-Profit Corporation,
the form of which agreement is attached hereto and incorporated
herein by this reference.

2. The form and contents of said Leasehold Agreement with Option
to Purchase are hereby approved for the purposes provided herein.

3. The officials of the City of Grand Junction are hereby
authorized to take all action necessary or appropriate to
effectuate the provisions of this ordinance and to comply with the
requirements of law.



4. All ordinances, acts, orders, resolutions, or parts thereof,
taken by the City of Grand Junction and in conflict with this
ordinance are hereby repealed.

5. If any paragraph, clause or provision of this ordinance is
judicially adjudged invalid or unenforceable, such judgment shall
not affect, impair or invalidate the remaining paragraphs, clauses
or provisions hereof, the intention being that the various
paragraphs, clauses or provisions hereof are severable.

6. The City Council finds that this ordinance is necessary for the
immediate preservation and protection of the public peace, health
and safety, and determines that this ordinance shall take effect
immediately upon the date of passage hereof as a special emergency
ordinance.

INTRODUCED, READ, PASSED FINALLY, ADOPTED AND ORDERED PUBLISHED
this 15th day of March, 1974.

Stanley R. Anderson
____________________
President of the Council

ATTEST:

Neva B. Lockhart
____________________
City Clerk

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing emergency ordinance, entitled
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, PROVIDING
FOR CERTAIN OFF-STREET PARKING FACILITIES BY MEANS OF THE LEASING
OF SUCH OFF-STREET PARKING FACILITIES BY THE CITY OF GRAND
JUNCTION FROM THE GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, PARKING AUTHORITY, A
COLORADO NON-PROFIT CORPORATION; APPROVING THE FORM OF LEASEHOLD
AGREEMENT WITH OPTION TO PURCHASE BETWEEN THE CITY AND SAID
AUTHORITY FOR SAID PURPOSE; PROVIDING OTHER MATTERS RELATING
THERETO; AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY was introduced, read, passed
and adopted as an emergency ordinance, numbered 1492 and ordered
published by the unanimous vote of the members of the City Council
of the City of Grand Junction, at a special meeting of said
Council held on the 15th day of March, 1974.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the
official seal of said City, this 15th day of March, 1974.

Neva B. Lockhart
____________________
City Clerk

Published 3-18-1974

LEASEHOLD AGREEMENT
WITH OPTION TO PURCHASE



THIS LEASE ("Lease") WITH OPTION TO PURCHASE AGREEMENT ("Option
Agreement") made this 15th day of March, 1974, between GRAND
JUNCTION, COLORADO, PARKING AUTHORITY, a Colorado non-profit
corporation (the "Authority"), and the CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION,
COLORADO, a Colorado home rule municipal corporation (the "City);

RECITALS

A. The Authority is the owner of or has the right of possession to
the real property located within the City of Grand Junction,
Colorado, and described on Exhibit "A" attached hereto and made a
part thereof (the "Property" or the "demised Property").

B. The Property was acquired by the Authority for the main purpose
of assisting the City in providing and acquiring off-street
parking facilities at a lesser cost than the City is presently
paying or would otherwise be paying for such facilities.

C. The Authority has issued its Bonds (the "Bonds") and used the
proceeds thereof to purchase or acquire the Property. The "Bonds"
(the term "Bonds" as used herein shall include refunding Bonds of
the Authority issued to redeem all or a portion of said Bonds) are
secured in part by a security interest on the Property (the
"Security Interest") in favor of a Trustee for the Bondholders.

D. The parties desire that the City have the right and option to
purchase or acquire the Property free and clear of the Security
Interest during the term of this Lease and Option Agreement.

E. The City deems it to be in the best interests of the City and
its citizens and inhabitants in furtherance of its municipal
purposes to lease the Property for its municipal purposes, and
particularly to provide off-street parking facilities on the
Property, with the option to acquire the Property, in accordance
with the terms and conditions of this Lease and Option Agreement.

NOW, THEREFORE, for and in consideration of the mutual covenants
hereinafter contained, the parties agree as follows:

LEASE OF PROPERTY

1. The Authority hereby leases and demises unto the City, and the
City whereby takes and holds, the Property with all of its
improvements and appurtenances from the date first above written
to and including December 31, 1974. The City agrees to pay the
Rental (defined in paragraph 6 hereof) to the Authority for the
demised Property, as provided herein.

2. The "term" of this Lease, as used herein, shall include the
period during which this Lease, including any and all extensions
thereof, is in full force and effect; provided, however, that in
any event this Leasehold Agreement With Option To Purchase shall
expire on December 31, 1989, which date is the maximum term of



both the Lease and the Option hereof.

USE OF PROPERTY

3. The City shall possess and operate the Property primarily for
off-street parking purposes.

LEASE EXTENSION

4. The Authority also hereby grants the City the right to extend
this Lease from December 31, 1974, for successive periods of one
year each, up to and until December 31, 1989, which shall be the
maximum period of this Lease. Any and all such extensions, of this
Lease are to be subject to all the terms and conditions herein set
forth.

5. On each December 1st during the term of this Lease, the City
will be deemed to exercise its right and option to extend the
Lease for the succeeding calendar year without any additional
action by the City, unless prior to such December 1st the City
shall give written notice to the Authority, or its designated
agent, that it does not elect to exercise this right. This Lease
shall be automatically extended for the succeeding calendar year,
unless the Authority, or its designated agent, receive such
notice.

LEASE RENTAL

6. The "Rental" payable by the City to the Authority for the
demised Property, during the term of the Lease, shall consist of a
basic monthly rental and additional rental as herein set forth:

a) The basic rental during the term of the Lease shall be
$9,200.00 per month (or such lesser amount as may be agreed to,
from time to time, by the parties hereto), payable in advance on
the first day of each and every month during the term of the Lease
beginning with the date of this Lease.

b) The additional rental shall be an amount equal to the necessary
expenses (other than provision for bond principal and interest
with respect to the Bonds referred to in Recital C above) of the
Authority to keep its charter in good standing; to administer this
Lease Agreement, including all necessary governmental reports; to
pay required administration, trustee, and agent's expenses and
fees of the Authority relating to the Property; and to pay all
Taxes and Assessments, as provided in paragraph 9 hereof. The
maximum additional rental, exclusive of the said Taxes and
Assessments, shall not exceed $6,000.00 per year; provided that
such maximum as to any future one year extension period may be
changed on six months prior written notice to the City. The
additional rental shall be payable upon presentation by the
Authority to the City of the evidence that such expenses have been
incurred.



OPTION TO PURCHASE

7. At any time prior to December 31, 1989, the Authority grants to
the City the exclusive option to purchase or acquire title to the
Property or obtain cancellation of any leasehold interest of the
Authority as lessee therein, on payment of the option price to the
Authority, or its designated agent. Notice of intention to
exercise such option shall be given on or before the 1st day of
December of any year during the term of this Option Agreement
(during which term the parties agree the Property has a useful
life); provided, that if the Lease provided for herein shall have
terminated for any reason, the Option shall not apply as at any
particular time to any of the Property on which the Trustee for
the Bondholders shall have completed foreclosure proceedings.

The closing for payment of the option price and transfer of title
to or acquisition of the Property shall be at a mutually agreeable
time not later than one year after the December 1 date on which
the City exercises its option as above provided.

The option price is the amount necessary at closing to redeem or
pay off the outstanding Bonds, and release the Security Interest
on the Property, plus an amount equal to all unpaid costs,
obligations and expenses of the Authority relating to the Property
and its costs of conveying the same to the City, as well as any
and all other closing costs. Upon closing pursuant to the exercise
of the option to purchase, as herein provided, the Authority will
immediately transfer and convey to the City all of its right,
title and interest in and to the Property which is then subject to
the Option Agreement, warranting title to such Property against
all persons claiming by, through or under the Authority.

8. This "Leasehold Agreement With Option to Purchase", including
the Lease and Option Agreement provided herein, is subject to and
subordinate to the Security Interest referred to in Recital C
hereof on the Property in favor of a Trustee for the Bondholders.

TAXES

9. It is the position and belief of the parties hereto that the
Authority and the Property shall be exempt from taxation so long
as the Property is used by the City for municipal off-street
parking purposes or other municipal purposes pursuant to this
Lease. However, in the event any taxes, assessments, duties or
governmental impositions of any kind, extraordinary as well as
ordinary, are levied or assessed against the Authority or the
Property (the "Taxes and Assessments"), then in such event the
City agrees that it will pay during the term of this Lease, as
part of the Rental provided for in paragraph 6 hereof, such Taxes
and Assessments, whether levied by federal, state or local
authorities.

SOURCE OF RENTAL PAYMENTS



10. The City shall collect all charges for the use of the demised
Property, including receipts from parking meters and parking lot
operations. It is contemplated that the City will hold such
receipts in a special fund, separate from other City funds, to be
applied to the payment of the Rentals under this Lease. The City
agrees to impose sufficient rates for parking meters, parking lot
operations and other usage of the Property by others, so that such
revenue, together with any other legally available municipal
income, shall be sufficient to pay the Rental as it becomes due
and payable during the term of this Lease.

11. Nothing herein contained shall be construed as binding the
City for the payment of the Rentals beyond any one year term of
this Lease as it may be or have been extended from time to time.
The Rental and any other payments due the Authority pursuant to
this Lease or Option Agreement shall never constitute an
indebtedness or a general obligation of the City within the
meanings of any state constitutional or statutory provision or
limitation.

MAINTENANCE OF PREMISES

12. The City will preserve and maintain the Property and all
improvements thereon in usable condition, for municipal purposes,
during the term of the Lease. While the Property is being operated
for off-street parking, the City further agrees to do so in a
fashion consistent with accepted good business practices as
carried on by private corporations operating a facility of the
same or similar type. All maintenance and operation expenses and
costs for the demised Property shall be at the City's own expense
and shall include, but may not be limited to, the provision for:

a) Payment of all utility services consumed or used at or upon the
demised Property;

b) Operation and maintenance of the Property in accordance with
the requirements of law; and

c) While the demised Property is being used for public off-street
parking;

1) Blacktopping on the demised Property;

2) Wheel stops, signs, space and traffic markings, parking meters,
and other related work and facilities necessary for said parking
facilities;

3) Curb cuts and other provisions for ingress and egress for the
efficient use of the Property for parking; and

4) Traffic regulations in connection with the proper use of said
property.

INSURANCE



13. The City will obtain and carry builder's risk, fire, and
public liability insurance policies, protecting the Authority's
interests and liability as landlord, in such amounts and to such
extent as is normally carried by private corporations operating
parking facilities of the same or similar type, and will promptly
pay all premiums on each such policy. The City will make each said
policy payable to the Authority,or cause each said policy to be
endorsed in an appropriate manner so that in the event of loss the
proceeds thereof will be payable to the Authority. Each said
policy shall be delivered to the Authority.

LIABILITY OF AUTHORITY

14. The Authority, its directors, officers, agents and employees,
shall not be liable to the City, or to any other party whomsoever,
for any death, injury or damage which may result to any person or
property by or from any cause whatsoever, in, on or about the
demised property, or any part thereof.

LIENS

15. The City will keep the demised Property, and all additions
thereto, free from liens for labor done or work performed upon the
same on behalf of the City, or from materials furnished to it for
the development or operation thereof.

ALTERATIONS AND IMPROVEMENTS

16. Except as authorized in paragraph 12 above with respect to
maintenance of the premises, the City shall make no alterations in
or additions or improvements to the demised Property without first
obtaining the written consent of the Authority, and except as may
be provided in the instruments granting the Authority its title to
or possession of the demised Property, all additions and
improvements made by the City (other than parking meters) shall be
deemed a part of the real estate and a permanent structure
thereon, and shall remain upon and be surrendered with said
Property as a part thereof at the end of the term of this Lease.

SUBLETTING AND ASSIGNMENT

17. The City will not sublet the demised Property, or any part
thereof, nor assign its rights under this Lease and Option
Agreement, or any interest therein, without the prior written
consent of the Authority.

The City agrees that during the term of this Lease not more than
one-fourth of the subject parking facilities shall be leased,
during the period of any month, to any one business user.

FAILURE TO PAY RENTAL OR BREACH OF LEASE

18. Should the City fail to pay any of the Rentals due the



Authority under this Lease at any of the times herein provided,
the Authority shall give written notice of such default to the
City, and upon proper payment of all such rent and showing of good
cause within 15 days of delivery of such notice, the Authority may
waive such default. If not corrected within said 15 days, the
Authority may, at its option, terminate this Lease. The Authority
shall give the City notice of such termination. Upon such
termination, all rights of the City under this Lease (except the
Option Agreement herein granted to the City) shall be terminated
and forfeited to the Authority; and the Authority shall then be
entitled to immediate possession of the Property without giving
any demand or notice.

19. In the event of any default or breach in the performance of
any terms, conditions or covenants by the City under this Lease
(other than the payment of Rental), the Authority shall give the
City written notice of default, and the City shall then have the
privilege of correcting the default within 90 days of delivery of
such notice. If not so corrected, the Authority, at its option,
may terminate this Lease by giving written notice to the City.
Upon said termination of this Lease, the City agrees to
immediately quit and surrender up said demised Property to the
Authority.

NON-RENEWAL OF TERM

20. If the City does not extend this Lease to its maximum term, it
shall surrender possession to the Authority. The Authority may
then lease the property subject to the City's rights under this
Agreement; provided that no lease shall be executed without the
Authority first having received a written opinion from counsel
acceptable to the initial underwriter and purchaser of the Bonds
that such lease does not destroy the tax exempt nature of the
Bonds.

SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS

21. This Lease and Option Agreement shall be binding upon, and
inure to the benefit of, the parties hereto and their respective
successors and assigns.

APPLICABLE LAW

22. This Lease and Option Agreement shall be governed exclusively
by the provisions hereof and by the laws of the State of Colorado.
This Lease and Option Agreement expresses the full understanding
of the parties hereto, and neither party hereto has made, nor
shall be bound by, any agreement or representation to the other
party which is not herein expressly set forth.

CONVEYANCE TO THE CITY

23. Except for and to the extent of the completion of foreclosure
proceedings by the Trustee for the Bondholders, upon expiration of



the maximum term of this lease on December 31, 1989, the Authority
shall transfer all the demised Property herein to the City and
shall cancel any leasehold interest of the Authority as lessee of
the Property, free and clear of any lien or other encumbrance, and
without additional consideration being paid to the Authority,
provided the City shall pay a further sum to the Authority equal
to all unpaid costs, obligations and expenses of the Authority
relating to the Property and its cost of conveying the same to the
City, as well as all other closing costs.

Upon the dissolution of the Authority, no part of its property
shall be distributed to any Director or other individual or entity
except the City, and any property of the Authority not required to
pay corporate debts and corporate expenses shall be distributed
only to the City or its governmental successor in interest, and
without consideration of any kind or nature.

SEVERABILITY CLAUSE

24. If any term, clause or provision of this Lease and Option
Agreement, or the application thereof to any person or
circumstance, is held invalid, such invalidity shall not affect
other terms, clauses or provisions or applications of this Lease
and Option Agreement which can be given effect without the invalid
term, clause or provision, or its application, and to this end
this Lease and Option Agreement is severable.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Authority and the City have caused their
respective corporate names to be signed hereto by the respective
offices thereto duly authorized, and in accordance with the
requirements of governing law, all as of the day and year first
above written.

GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, PARKING AUTHORITY, a Colorado non-profit
corporation,

By
____________________

ATTEST:

\Secretary

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, a Colorado home rule municipal
corporation,

By
____________________

ATTEST:



____________________


